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November 28, 2016

Ms. Haley Pittman, Director
Texas Snake Initiative

P.O. Box 304

Denton, TX 76201
haley@ixsi.org

Ms. Lisa K. Pritchard
29121 Driftwood Lane
Shenandoah, TX 77381
ridewild58@gmail.com

Mr. Kelly M. Clark

1302 Warbler Dr.
Kerrville, TX 78028-2955
kelly1946msn.com

Ms. Susan Teegarden
1405 Woodlawn Ave.
Dalias, TX 75208

Ms. Karin Ascot

405 Academy Drive
Austin, TX 78704
karin.ascot@gmail.com

Ms. Rosalie Uht

221 W Lancaster Ave
Unit 7013

Fort Worth, TX 76102
Rosalie. uht@gmail.com

Mr. Jeff Woodman

809 Holton St

Bellaire, TX 77401
woodrail@comcast.net

Mr. John Watson
1404 Pedernales Hills Rd.
Johnson City, TX 78636

jawatson36@gmail.com

Re: Petition for Rulemaking

Dear Ms. Pittman, Ms. Ascot, Ms. Pritchard, Ms. Uht, Mr. Clark, Mr. Woodman,
Ms. Teegarden and Mr. Watson:

On March 11, 2016, The Texas Parks and Wildlife Department (TPWD) received
your petition for rulemaking requesting that the use of gasoline and other toxic
substances to hunt snakes be prohibited. By letter dated March 29, 2016, TPWD
notified you that a presentation was planned for the May 25, 2016, meeting of
the Texas Parks and Wildlife Commission (Commission). A transcript and audio
recording of that meeting are available on the TPWD website, including the
Commission's discussion of this matter.

However, as TPWD notified stakeholders in October 2018, at this point, there is
not enough support from either the community or legislative oversight for TPWD
to move forward with regulating the use of gasoline other toxic substances to
collect rattlesnakes. Although TPWD staff still believe that there are better
options for collecting snakes that do not adversely impact non-target species,
and will continue to work with the snake collecting community to develop and
implement best practices that reduce potential impacts to these species, TPWD
will not be moving forward with a rulemaking regarding this matter at this time.

To manage and conserve the natural and cultural resources of Texas and to provide hunting, fishing
and outdoor recreation opportunities for the use and enjoyment of present and future generations,
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Thank you for your interest in TPWD and your concern for conservation.

Sincerely,

Lot

Ann Bright
General Counsel

cc:  Center for Biological Diversity
c/o Collette L. Adkins, Senior Attorney
8640 Coral Sea St. NE
Blaine, MN 55449
CAdkins@biologicaldiversity.org




